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Central Vermont Solid Waste Management District 

Montpelier, VT 05602
(802) 229-9383
www.cvswmd.org 


Special Meeting of the Executive Board 
Tuesday, 19-July-2016 – 5:30 PM

CVSWMD Office, 137 Barre Street, Montpelier, VT 05602
Minutes
1. Call to Order: At 5:35 PM, Fred Thumm convened the meeting with members Matt Levin attending, along with Lee Cattaneo and Bill Powell attending by phone, and new GM-designee Bruce Westcott.
2. Agenda Revisions: The Chair requested addition of a new Item 5.E – “Executive Session to Discuss Employee Performance”
3. Approval of Minutes: Bill Powell made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of 19-April.  No discussion; passed unanimously.
4. Program Updates -- Cathleen Gent:
a. “Advanced Services Project” - Cathleen Gent reviewed her memo discussing the planning effort regarding CVSWMD services. The EB provided direction regarding the project name (“Community Services Project”), project priorities, a draft flyer/fact sheet, and details regarding an advisory board meeting.  Members reinforced the belief that to the extent this project contemplates operation at a facility other than current District facilities, that property will be rented/leased, and not purchased.  Members asked that criteria for evaluation of any potential location be set forth in writing for discussion with representatives of potential communities or properties.  Members offered extensive questions/comments on the text and layout of the draft flyer/fact sheet.  They also suggested that the public will need a more complete explanation of how any proposed “hub and spoke” program will operate.
b. ECO AmeriCorps award – Cathleen Gent indicated that CVSWMD has been selected as a service site for the ECO AmeriCorps program and reviewed details about CVSWMD’s responsibilities regarding hosting the ECO AmeriCorps member. A request for the $6,500 cash match will be included in the FY17 budget adjustment, which will be considered by the FOC (July or August) and by the full Board (September).

5. General Manager Update:  The General Manager provided the members with informational updates on four areas of activity:  an Overview of GM transition, proposed Contractual Relationship with Leesa Stewart after 29-Aug., a Financial support request: Town of Middlesex, and Cultural Sensitivity Training.  These topics were detailed in a brief memorandum included in the packet sent to the members prior to the meeting.  There was brief discussion of each item in turn, and the GM assured members that all these items will recur on agendas for coming meetings of appropriate committees.

6. At 6:45 PM Matt Levin moved that the Executive Committee move into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing Employee Performance.  Ginny Callan seconded; approved unanimously.  The Executive Session ended at 6:53 PM.

7. Legislative Services RFP: The members discussed the potential benefits of selecting and employing a contractor to provide Legislative Services, commencing in the autumn of 2016.  There was general agreement that the 2016 electoral landscape makes for difficulty in anticipating the policies of the next Governor, or the direction of the General Assembly with numerous leadership positions in flux.  Matt Levin recommended that any RFP request service descriptions and pricing for services in three segments: 1) Pre-session research and preparation; 2) In-session services (January – April 2017), and 3) Research and drafting following adjournment (May 2017).  The GM reported that a draft RFP will be available for review at a future meeting.
8. Adjourn:  The meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM.
Respectfully submitted: Bruce Westcott, GM
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